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FISCAL IMPACT:  Due to the low frequency of instances of retirees 
returning to work with the same municipality, it is uncertain to what 
extent HB 5936 would fiscally impact the Downstate Police and Fire 
Pension Funds.  However, this bill is designed to prevent police and 
firefighters from receiving pension payments while they are in active 
service, which will likely result in a reduction in cost to the Fund in 
instances where an annuity would otherwise be payable 
____________________________________________________________ 

 
 
SUBJECT MATTER:  HB 5936 amends the Downstate Police and Fire articles of the 
Pension Code.  The bill would prevent retirees from receiving pension payments, when 
they return to active service with the same municipality. 
 
 
COMMENT:  HB 5936 provides that if a police officer or firefighter who is receiving 
pension payments re-enters active service in the same municipality from which he or 
she retired, pension payments shall be suspended while he or she is employed by that 
municipality. 
 
HB 5936 also provides that any firefighter that returns to active service after an initial 
retirement for at least 5 years, shall have his or her monthly pension based on his or her 
salary at the date of last retirement.  This is an adjustment to current law which states 
that a firefighter need only return to active service for 3 years to be eligible. 
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